




Chiefs Report to the Board of Commissioners 
May 27th, 2025 

Personnel 

• The FF/PM interviews (Oral Board and Skills) occurred on 5/15, which narrowed the field 
of 7 candidates down to 4. The final Chiefs interviews will occur this week, and a 
selection will be made within two weeks. 

• The Secretary job continues to get an immense amount of applicants. This two-step 
process has resulted in over 100 applications being filed with the District, and the two 
step process has reduced the amount of unqualified or bot/scammer applicants. We 
believe that we will have a solid candidate pool to chose from, but will know more after 
the 30th, when the application period closes. 

General 

• In response to concerns from personnel, the District had indoor environmental air 
sampling performed to determine if there unknown allergens at Station 51. The results 
were shared with personnel, and we found that we could improve the filtering at the 
station as well as implement engineering controls to optimize the HVAC filtering system. 

• Emergency radios have been reprogrammed for a second time after switching over to a 
radio communication system. The effects of the digitization are not fully realized yet, 
but staff is making sure to report any coverage issues that may come up. In building 
radio amplifiers in Snohomish County are all off-line, and will be for an estimated 18 
months. 

• Battle of the Badges was a fun time, and the preliminary numbers indicate that more 
than $5,000 was raised for the Sultan Education Foundation. 

• The District was represented Last Thursday at the Snohomish County CWPP 
Preparedness Expo at the Startup Event Center. Many wildfire partners came together 
to assist citizens in preparation as well as passed out draft CWPP’s. 

• Crews and Chaplains attended the Sultan Memorial Day Event at the Sultan Cemetery. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Seth Johnson 
Chief, Snohomish County Fire District 5 
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